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Thank you, Madam Chairperson 

1. Speaking on behalf of the Government of Denmark I am pleased to 
take the floor on agenda item 7 (a) concerning the Voluntary Fund 
for the International Decade of the World's Indigenous People. 

The Fund is supposed to provide assistance to projects and prog-
rammes advancing the goal of the International Decade, and will 
hopefully be able to contribute to international cooperation for 
the solution of problems faced by indigenous peoples in such areas 
as human rights, the environment, development, education, culture 
and health. 

We welcome that an advisory board has been set up by the 
Coordinator of the Decade to provide guidance with regard to the 
projects and programmes financed from the Voluntary Fund of the 
Decade. 

2. The first meeting of the advisory body took place from 29. 
april to 1 May this year. Denmark was invited to take part in the 
work of the advisory group as a donor representative. We are tak-
ing part in the work of the group as an active observer - in par-
ticular when it comes to issues of a more general nature and in 
the field of administration and finance. As we stated at the first 
meeting of the group we will not, however, wish to be involved in 
the adoption of recommendations concerning specific projects. Such 
recommendations will have to be adopted by those members of the 
working group, who are appointed in their personal capacity. And 
it goes without saying that the final responsibility for all 



decisions concerning the contributions from the voluntary fund 
rests with the coordinator for the Decade. 

3. We support the general recommendations and conclusions that 
were adopted at the first meeting of the advisory group. As far as 
the main project areas and the criteria for selection we support 
that the fund contributes to activities within the Programme of 
Activities and objectives of the Decade, such as establishment of 
a permanent forum, capacity-building and training in human and in-
digenous rights, information about indigenous peoples and the in-
ternational Decade and fund-raising initiatives to further the 
objectives of the Decade. 

4. We attach great importance to the guidelines for administration 
on financial management which were adopted. That applies in par-
ticular to the paragraphs in which the group states that it is 
regarded as indispensable that a separate account is opened for 
the voluntary fund and that such an account is transferred to 
Geneva. Transparency and efficiency are preconditions of proper 
management and of the success of the fund. 

We also attach paramount importance to the paragraph which calls 
for a strengthening of the support to the fund within the Centre 
of Human Rights. Without sufficient secretarial support the fund 
will not be able to function properly and to attract generous 
donor-contributions. 



5. The advisory group completed its work on the guidelines for the 
fund at its first meeting. We would urge the Coordinator to for-
mally adopt and endorse the guidelines as a matter of urgency. 

As soon as the guidelines have been formally adopted and endorsed 
and the guidelines on administration and finance have been 
implemented, in particular the establishment in Geneva of a separ-
ate account, the Danish contribution of 1 million Dkr., the 
equivalent of 170.000 USD will be transferred. We hope that it 
will be possible to do so very soon. 

Finally I wish to urge other donors to contribute to the Voluntary 
Fund for the Decade in support of activities outlined in the Plan 
of action for the Decade. 

Thank you, Madam Chairperson 


